
CAEAS Meeting Minutes – Sept 21, 2020 
 
Present: Victor Brown, Andrei Jitianu, Tanja Haxhoviq, Jessica Mills, Sheila Blachman, Andrea 
Boyar, Abigail Mellen, Sandra Campeanu 
Guests: Amy White, Julia Hood, Kevin Sailor, Richard Finger, Reine Sarmiento 
 
The committee heard a proposal from the Health Services Administration Program in the 
Department of Health Sciences to correct an error in the bulletin and clarify existing practice of 
the Program with respect to transferred courses.  The committee voted unanimously to 
approve the proposal. 
 
The committee heard a request for a posthumous degree from the Department of Counseling 
Leadership, Literacy and Special Education.  The committee voted unanimously to recommend 
granting the request. 
 
The committee heard a proposal for a revision to the Freshman Admission Criteria for Spring 
2021, given that CUNY’s Board of Trustees recently mandated that SAT scores not be 
considered for admission to CUNY Colleges in the next three semesters.  The committee voted 
unanimously to approve the proposal. 
 
Lastly, the committee voted for a Chair for the upcoming academic year.  Members 
unanimously selected Sandra Campeanu to continue serving as CAEAS Committee Chair for the 
upcoming academic year. 
 
Next meeting: TBD 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
S. Campeanu 


